
Hillsborough Elementary School 
Home and School Association 

January 2021 Meeting 
1/13/2020 

 
Erika Marini, HSA President, opened the meeting at 7pm. 

Welcome 

There were 13 people present on the Zoom Meeting.    

Minutes 

November 2020 meeting minutes were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report (Fundraising Ideas/updates) 

Andrew P. reported that we had a successful fundraiser with Bella Pizza.  Thanks to Shannon W. for putting this together 
for the HSA.  We will plan additional dining out fundraisers for the winter/spring.  As soon as Andrew has them 
scheduled, we will get notifications out to families via school messenger, Konstella and Facebook.   

Class Parents 

We are still missing a couple of volunteers for Class Parents.  Mrs. Eckstein will work with those classroom teachers to 
see if they can help recruit a volunteer.   

Yearbook 

We are still planning to put together a yearbook this year, however, we must get creative to collect enough photos to fill 
the yearbook.  Nicole G. has some fun ideas for HSA spirit days where we can ask parents to take a quick photo of their 
child(ren) and send to Nicole for inclusion in the yearbook.  There was some discussion about engaging Class Parents to 
assist Nicole in collecting the photos, Shannon W. will reach out to her and see what help she needs from Class Parents. 

Book Fair 

We are planning to do another virtual Book Fair in the Spring.  Danni O. will schedule the dates and we will advertise 
similarly to how we did in the Fall.   

Teacher Forum 

Stephanie M. noted that she has coordinated with the HES Sunshine Chair and has purchased gifts for staff members on 
behalf of the HES HSA. 

Principal Forum 

Ms. Eckstein spoke to the HSA about the upcoming fundraiser that is being planned by the HES Safety Patrol.  She asked 
the HSA if we would be willing to advertise for this fundraiser and be willing to accept the funds raised to be put towards 
a future project to benefit HES.  The HSA agreed to assist the Safety Patrol in this effort.   

 

Erika Marini, President of the HSA, closed the meeting at 7:45pm.   

 
Minutes Submitted by: Meghann Valeo, HSA Recording Secretary 


